
Letters to the editor 

DNR policy 

Sir?Whilst there is increasing emphasis on involving 
the patient or surrogate in the 'do not resuscitate' 
(DNR) decision (April 1993, pages 135-8 and 
139-40), little is known about current practice in the 
UK. We recently reviewed the case notes of all patients 
who died in the acute geriatric unit at Bristol General 
Hospital during a 12-month period. There was no for- 
mal DNR policy in use at that time. 
Of 113 patients who died, 91 (80.5%) were docu- 

mented 'not for resuscitation'; 51 (45%) of the 113 
patients were felt to be mentally competent on admis- 
sion to hospital, but resuscitation status was discussed 
with only three (3%) patients and two of them initiat- 
ed the discussion themselves. In 17 (15%) cases the 
relatives were consulted. 
Our study shows that patients are rarely involved in 

resuscitation decisions despite research suggesting 
they would welcome the opportunity to discuss them 
[1]. Relatives are more frequently involved, although it 
has been shown that both doctors and spouses are 

poor predictors of patients' wishes [2,3]. Our reluc- 
tance to discuss DNR status means that, unless patients 
initiate the discussion themselves, we continue to 'best 

guess' their wishes. 
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